From:

To: <u>Daniel Ruberto</u>; <u>Info</u>; <u>City.ClerksOffice@brampton.ca</u>;

Subject: Request for Delegation - April 9, 2021

Date: Wednesday, April 7, 2021 1:25:36 PM

Importance: High

Request for Delegation - April 9, 2021 Executive Committee Meeting

I Cynthia requesting for a delegation.

As a community we are demanding a full investigation into Clairville Trail Project as it was not transparent with the residents. Looks like councils passed it back in 2011 not sure why it was not disclosed to residents. Till now there was no signs posted about this project. Absolutely no communication for either the city or TRCA. The process and the reason that we were not contacted prior to the commencement of the construction as we were led to believe back in 2011 would occur.

The TRCA HAS LOST Any credibility with the neighbouring area residences at this time. We are opposed to the trail and will not be in favour of any connections to our neighbourhood's vista blocks.

We have heard these connections are for our neighbourhood use only from the city, city councillors and TRCA. We do not want trails; we do not need the trails in our neighbourhoods. If we want to use the trails, we will drive to McVean farm entrance or any other main entrances.

The Vista blocks are not an option to be part of any access points to the unwanted Trail. We want the TRCA to meet with the residents as soon as possible, we are requesting that we appear at you meeting to express our frustration and disappointment in the way we have been treated and left out of the process.

As a community we have over 100 signature and counting opposing the trail project.

Once email is received pls confirmed that you have received this email kindly.

Regards,

Cynthia Sri Pragash

BramptonMatters